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Bright Horizons @ EMC News





Dec. 18- 1:00- 2:00.  General Parent Meeting.  Please let me know if there is anything you would like to have discussed.





Dec. 24- Center closes at 4:30





Dec. 25- Center closed.





Dec. 26- Family Pancake Breakfast- 8:30- 10:00. 





Dec. 31- Center closes at 4:30





Jan. 1- Center closed.








Important Dates





Dec. 16- Hanukkah begins


Dec. 17- Donations to be sent to One Warm Coat


Dec. 25- Christmas








Reasons to Celebrate





�Connect with Bright Horizons 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.facebook.com/brighthorizons" ���  � HYPERLINK "https://twitter.com/BrightHorizons" ���  � HYPERLINK "https://plus.google.com/u/0/113627110245602441280/posts" ���  � HYPERLINK "http://www.instagram.com/brighthorizons" ���  � HYPERLINK "http://pinterest.com/brighthorizons/" ���  � HYPERLINK "http://www.youtube.com/brighthorizons" ���  �HYPERLINK "http://blogs.brighthorizons.com/familyroom/"����  � HYPERLINK "http://www.brighthorizons.com/community/" ����








From the Director








Winter is quickly approaching!  As the weather gets colder, we have been looking for ways we can support our local communities.  The teachers have come up with some great ideas. 





This month we are hosting our first annual coat drive through the organization One Warm Coat.  This organization supports the Metro West area which currently is in urgent need of coats, hats, boots and gloves.  Thank you to all who have brought items in.  Preschool one has enjoyed graphing the quantity and type of items brought in. 





To further support our communities, we will soon begin a food drive. The food we will collect,  we plan to donate to one of our local food banks.  This past year we donated to the Hudson food pantry.  They were greatly appreciative of the donations.





What a wonderful time we had during our last pajama day and thank you to the many parents who volunteered their time to read to the children.  As always we appreciate you taking time away from your busy schedules to spend time with us. 








Classroom Highlights





Infant Program


During the month of November, the Infant Two classroom had been learning about vegetables. The children painted with a variety of vegetables and they pretended to wash the vegetables in the sensory table. They also compared different size vegetables and learned concepts such as big and little.  The Infant One classroom had been working on the concept of Thanksgiving. They introduced Thanksgiving books and explored various art projects. For literacy they read “Run, Turkey, Run” and “Giving Thanks”. The children did hand and foot prints and it was quite the sensory experience! They also explored the different fall colors. Some friends smiled when the paint was applied, others squeezed their hands or wiggled their toes. For the month of December the Infant One and Infant Two classroom will be introducing a winter theme to the children.








Toddler One


This past November we explored music. We colored pictures while listening to musical instruments and the children got the opportunity to choose different colored paper and paint. Later they made collages. The children also played with the musical instruments and had a dance party and a marching band. The classroom learned about friendship this month and all the fun ways we could play with our friends. During group activities, we worked as a team to emphasize how to work together. Great fun! In December we will begin to talk about fruits and vegetables. We have in the past talked about the importance of washing our fruits and vegetables to stay healthy. The children will also have the opportunity to make fruit and vegetable prints and do some cooking.








�





Toddler Three


This November we learned and explored many wonderful things. Our “Down on the Farm” week was a big hit with everyone: we used our farm motif to study Dramatic Play, Language, Art, Science and even Math! We all loved making a farm out of a huge cardboard box, studying it, playing in it, and decorating it to create a very workable play farm! Other favorite activities included “Farm Animal Yoga,” singing Farm Animal songs, (especially Old MacDonald and “The Farmer’s Stand” song) and wearing animal costumes. What fun! 








�





�





Toddler Two


Through the month of November we continued our unit on family and explored the concept, “All about Me.” The children enjoyed bringing in their favorite books from home to share with their friends. We even had some parents visit to read their child’s favorite book in class. A highlight from last month was when we hosted a family lunch and invited parents to join us! For the month of December the Toddler Two classroom will be learning about how our families celebrate this time of year. The focus will be on Christmas, Kwanzaa, and Hanukkah; we look forward to celebrating with everyone! 








�
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Kindergarten Prep


In the month of November we learned about being a great friend. The children each created “high fives” which listed qualities they believe make a good friend. Later in the month, the children started to research and learn about ladybugs. In the last week we also learned about harvesting. We made our own little field and grew crops, which then the children harvested to make soup! To celebrate Thanksgiving we did a small unit about the Pilgrims. We talked about where they came from and why and we also focused on the Pilgrim culture showing the children how different it was back in the 1620s. In December, we will be doing a space unit and will talk about maps!











�





Preschool Two


 Preschool Two has been learning all about bears, hibernation and migration! We learned how blubber keeps polar bears warm by participating in a science experiment using Crisco and ice water! We’ve enhanced our math skills by estimating how many bears were in the estimation jar! In our journals, we wrote our big science words “endangered, hibernation, migration, extinct.” During the month of December, we will be working on our letter sound connections and begin working on reading skills!  








Art Studio - “Tree-Mendous” 


The Preschool One Classroom had fun turning a paper bag into an autumn tree sculpture. First they individually selected green stems to paste on their bags. Using upside down egg cartons as apple prints, they enjoyed placing them all over their bag. A variety of colored plate paints were offered.  Apple prints were flying everywhere! The final art process was to open up the bag and insert it into the tree trunk. Now our Autumn Festival of Apple Trees is completed. The children had fun making the project and getting their pictures taken!





�
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Preschool One


During the month of November, the Preschool One classroom continued to learn about the season Fall. We spent time learning about Native Americans and how they live. The children were able to make their own pottery, did jewelry making and made dream catchers. For the month of December we will start to do winter activities and talk about how to stay warm and safe in winter. 








READY for SCHOOL Parent News – The Flu Season Fight: Keeping Children Healthy





Young children get as many as 12 colds a year, or up to one cold per month, says the University of Maryland. Because each cold lasts 7 to 14 days, it may seem like your child is sick more often than he’s well. Although you can’t prevent every cold, you can reduce the risk and help your child stay healthier this cold and flu season. Below are a few quick tips for keeping the common cold (and flu) at bay.


Get your flu shot. Getting the � HYPERLINK "http://www.healthychildren.org/English/health-issues/conditions/prevention/Pages/Prevention-In-Child-Care-or-School.aspx" �flu shot� every year is the single most effective way to prevent the flu, according to the American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP), which recommends the flu shot for everyone age six months and older. 


Wash your hands. Adults know to wash their hands to keep germs at bay, but children are notoriously forgetful. Teach your child to wash her hands before eating, and after using the bathroom, playing outdoors, handling animals, or using a tissue. Teach your child to wash his hands after coughing or sneezing, or better yet, show your child how to cough or sneeze into the elbow of his sleeve. Show your child how to use soap and scrub all parts of her hands well for at least 120 seconds. Keep a bottle of waterless hand sanitizer in your bag for when you’re out and about. 


Make a predictable bedtime. Lack of sleep can make children and adults more vulnerable to illness, and can also prolong recovery time, suggests the Mayo Clinic. Infants and toddlers need between 12 and 18 hours of sleep daily, depending on their age. Preschoolers need 11 to 12 hours of sleep daily, while school-age children need about 10 hours of sleep. 


Keep ill children home. Children in a group setting are bound to share germs, but we can limit their exposure by keeping children who show signs of respiratory illness home. The AAP recommends that children remain at home until all signs of fever are gone for 24 hours, without the aid of anti-fever medications and children are able to participate comfortably in all usual program activities, including outdoor time. 


Boost your family’s well-being and fend off common respiratory illnesses with a few, simple preventative measures. You’ll miss fewer days of work and your children will stay healthier – and happier. 
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Make a Difference with Your Holiday Shopping





Without spending any additional money, you can make a big impact on the life of a child experiencing homelessness or other crises.  When you buy books, toys, music, and more as part of your holiday shopping on Amazon, 8% of your purchase will be donated to the Bright Horizons Foundation for Children from Amazon.com using this link. 





Just click on � HYPERLINK "http://www.amazon.com/?_encoding=UTF8&tag=brighthorizon-20&linkCode=ur2&camp=1789&creative=390957" �this Amazon link� and shop as normal.  Visit our � HYPERLINK "http://www.brighthorizonsfoundation.org/amazon-faq/" �FAQs� for more information about this program. 





� HYPERLINK "http://www.brighthorizonsfoundation.org" �The Bright Horizons Foundation for Children� is a nonprofit organization focused on brightening the lives of children, youth, and families in crisis, especially those who are homeless. 





Make sure to save this Amazon page as a favorite and then share it with your family and friends! It works all year.
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